MINUTES OF THE BMBS MEETING HELD ON 2nd APRIL 2014
APOLOGIES

Apologies were received from Ray Metcalfe, Bob Jamieson, John Robinson, Paddy Ramsey and Eddie Craggs.
MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING

Minutes of the February 2014 meeting were read and agreed as a true record of proceedings.
MATTERS ARISING

The issue of no smoking in the veranda had been checked out and because of the new windows this area, by law, is now a no smoking area and signs have been out up to that effect. It is however, planned to erect another shelter with a bench at the end of the clubhouse which will be a smoking area.
TREASURER’S REPORT

The treasurer gave a full report of the month’s income from memberships, events and catering of £3,472 and expenses from public liability insurance, catering expenses, wine for the MYA prizes, stationery and Opus electricity of £794. Current balance stands at £8115 with membership at 121, juniors 18 and East Riding Residents 58%. There are still some memberships in the pipeline.
EVENTS

Last month we had the first round of NADS fast electrics. This month is the first Club Sunday on 13th April and will feature Club 500’s plus Springer Tugs and if enough entries, some tug towing. Round 2 of NADS fast electrics will be on Sunday 20th April.
ANY OTHER BUSINESS

The Chairman, due to ill health is unable to push the rescue boat out during race events and therefore consideration is being given to making a slight alteration to the bank on the right hand side of the landing stage to accommodate the rescue boat in a floating position to make things easier. 
The Chairman has been spraying weeds round the lake early this year as already there has been some growth.

2 AA batteries (Duracell) had been found near the fence to the car park and it is obvious that a member has just dropped them rather than take them home. The Chairman reminded members of their responsibility to take home their rubbish and not leave it for someone else to deal with.

The grant aid situation is that the Secretary is waiting to meet a contractor on site to view the work required and also get a price.

The Chairman had been approached regarding more nails on tre approach road but there seems to be nothing else we can do to remedy this apart from change the site access as planned. It is perhaps advisable, if you are worried about punctures, to park up and walk along to check for nails etc before driving down the road.

It was suggested that the grant money could be usefully used to improve the grass area from the east side to the podium as this becomes very wet and soggy making it dangerous and also making boots muddy and ultimately the clubhouse. Although the grant was specifically for the access alterations this work will be considered in the future.
The Secretary asked if anyone would like another quiz after the May meeting and agreed to run one, with prizes for the winning team.

   Alf Lee                                                                                    Ian Phillips

(Chairman)                                                                                (Secretary)

